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This week’s schedule 
 

Wednesday, May 30th 

 2:30 pm Violin lessons 

Thursday, May 31st 

 10:30 am Park Place Devotions 

 1:30 pm Violin lessons 

Friday, June 1st 

 12:30 pm Violin lessons 

 12:45 pm Piano lessons 

Saturday, June 2nd 

 8:00 am Cars and Coffee 

Sunday, June 3rd  

 9:00 am Holy Communion 

 10:30 am MultiGen+ Bible Study 

 3:00 pm Piano Recital 

 7:00 pm Damascus Growth Group 

Monday, June 4th 

 1:00 pm Violin lessons 

 4:00 pm Girl Scout Troop 12283 

 6:00 pm Car Club Meeting 

Tuesday, June 5th 

 10:00 am Giving Garden work day 

 2:30 pm Violin lessons 

 3:30 pm Reception for Jim & Cynthia 

Dort’s 50th anniversary 

Wednesday, June 6th 

 10:00 am Women on Wednesday 

 2:30 pm Violin lessons 

Thursday, June 7th 

 10:30 am Park Place Devotions 

 1:30 pm Violin lessons 
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OPEN 

 

Have you heard the news? 
Pr. Eric Bohlmann has accepted the call to 

Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church!  

 

Additional information can be found 

elsewhere in this issue of Shepherd’s 

Voice Weekly. 

 

http://www.svlc-corvallis.org/
mailto:svlc.corvallis@gmail.com


 

Our MultiGen+ Bible Study will begin our 

study of the book of Acts on Sunday, June 

3rd. This summer study will coincide with 

our Summer Bible Challenge. If you were 

not in church this past Sunday to receive 

your Challenge Bookmark then look in your 

mailbox. It’s only two chapters a week to 

read and then ‘nuggets’ will be captured by 

Pr. Paul during our MultiGen+ Study on 

Sunday morning. 

 

There is space on the Biblical Equipping 

bulletin board for us to place your pictures 

while traveling and reading this summer. 

Send your pictures to the church office 

(svlc.corvallis@gmail.com) to be posted. Be 

sure to include your bookmark in the 

picture!  

 

 

 

SVLC is selling their 

trusty John Deere 

riding lawn mower. 

Sale price is $1500. 

This lawn tractor is in 

excellent condition 

and was recently tuned-up. Contact the 

church office at 541-753-2816 if you, or 

someone you know, is interested. Please 

share this with your neighbors and friends. 

Just think . . . you could spend your summer 

sitting and mowing instead of pushing a 

mower! 

 

Giving Garden 
News 

Things are going full 

swing in the Giving 

Garden. There are more 

chips being delivered 

that will need to be 

spread on the pathways 

throughout the garden. 

Produce is being 

harvested, beds cleared and seedlings 

planted.  

 

If you have any interest in helping with this 

ongoing ministry, please join us on 

Tuesdays from 10:00-12:00 (time is subject 

to change depending on weather 

temperature). There is something for 

everyone to do. It’s a great excuse to get 

dirty!! Be sure to bring water and sunscreen. 

 

 

 

Come and see our 

very own Kari Dort 

as The Arc Benton 

DRAMA SQUAD! 

presents “The 

Dancing Princesses” 

on Saturday, June 

9th at 7:00 p.m. and 

Sunday, June 10th at 2:00 p.m. at The 

Majestic Theatre. Tickets are $5.00 each and 

can be purchased by phone or in person at 

The Majestic (541-738-7469). 

 

 

  

mailto:svlc.corvallis@gmail.com


 

Pr. Eric Bohlmann has 

accepted God’s call to 

serve as settled pastor 

at SVLC. We are excited 

to begin preparations 

to welcome him and his 

family: wife, Charlotte (Char) and children, 

Norah, Dietrich and Magdalena. The 

Installation Service will be at 3:00 p.m. on 

Sunday, July 1st with a reception following in 

the Fellowship Hall. As time progresses and 

we solidify plans, we will let you know how 

you can help and/or be involved. 
 

Shalom! 

I have accepted the call to be the pastor for 

Shepherd of the Valley in Corvallis and I want to 

share with you how the Holy Spirit finalized my 

decision. I was in the chapel at Mt. Angel Abbey 

in prayer and meditation asking God to share 

with me his will and purpose with this call. 

During this time of prayer and meditation I had 

a feeling pressed on me to go read the scripture 

so I got up to get a bible from the library. As I 

was walking over to the library a voice within 

spoke to me and said, "read Philippians." As I 

went through the doors I first stopped in the 

periodical room, but I don’t know why I did this 

as this isn’t a usual thing for me. I picked up a 

journal on worship and read a great article 

about the Christ hymn in Philippians 2. Why did 

I pick up that journal? Was it God saying to me, 

“hey you, I told you to read Philippians and not 

an article!” or was it to reinforce his will? I am 

thick headed and am prone to wander and 

thankfully God is always working. After reading 

that article I opened the scripture to Philippians, 

read it, and the Holy Spirit used 1:1-12 to 

comfort and direct me.  

 

Important to me are Paul’s words, “Now I 

want you to know, brethren, that my 

circumstances have turned out for the greater 

progress of the gospel..” When I read that 

sentence I knew God wanted me to take the 

call. Paul faced his circumstance knowing that it 

was to advance the gospel and your call to me 

is to advance the gospel. God is bringing us 

together to do something new for God’s 

Kingdom. I have no idea what that is, but I am 

open and excited to share Jesus Christ with you 

and Corvallis! God is doing something new and 

I want you and I to be part of that.  

 

Before I arrive I would like to share with you 

the deep reality present in God’s gifts. In God’s 

Word, forgiveness, baptism, and Lord’s Supper 

we see God as loving and missional. He offers 

us grace as a free gift, welcomes us into his 

family, and secures us in his everlasting life and 

resurrection. This how God meets you. This is 

also one the churches greatest missional 

foundations. As God has loved us so we love 

others. Baptism and the Lord’s Supper are 

central to a missional heart because it shows 

how God reaches us and how we can reach 

others- giving to restore, welcoming into a 

family, empowering to see life in the Kingdom 

of God. God’s Word transforms by showing us 

who God is and his purpose for humanity and 

creation. Forgiveness is the powerful force that 

softens hearts and minds and we see life 

differently. In all these gifts the Holy Spirit is 

working, loving, enlightening, and calls to action 

as we share and live the gospel between each 

other and our neighbors. There is nothing our 

God cannot do, let us join him in the progress 

of the gospel of Jesus Christ. Amen! 

 

Peace,  

Pastor Eric  

 

 

 
  



 

It’s that time of year . . . 

college and high school 

graduations! We have a 

number of graduates 

from among our SVLC 

members. 

 

HIGH SCHOOL 

Caroline Hintzman 

June 8, 2018 

Headed to Stanford University with interests 

in the areas of biology and history 

 

Kelton Orth 

June 8, 2018 

Headed to Oregon State University 

 

COLLEGE 

Bryce Anderson 

May 12, 2018 

BS in Mechanical Engineering 

 

Emily Klammer 

May 19, 2018 

BA in Graphic Design 

 

Eric McDougal 

June 16, 2018 

BS in Environmental Science 

Eric will be working for the US Forest 

Service in Cle Elum, Washington. 

 

Karl Schmidt 

May 12, 2018 

MS in Mechanical Engineering 

Karl will be working for GM in Detroit. 

 

Katy Schmidt 

May 27, 2018 

BS in Mechanical Engineering 

Katy will be working for Nike in Portland. 

Two additions to our list of graduates: 

Dominic Fewel 

(grandson of Ray & Chris Fajardo) 

June 15, 2018 

Headed to OSU to study 

mechanical engineering; also 

awarded a soccer scholarship 

 

Peyton Orth was sworn into the 

US Army ROTC at Oregon State 

at the end of April.  

 

 

 

 
 

Lectionary Bible 

Readings 

for Worship 
 

 

June 3, 2018 

Second Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Deuteronomy 5:12-15 

Psalm: Psalm 81:1-10 

Epistle: 2 Corinthians 4:5-12 

Gospel: Mark 2:23-28 (3:1-6) 

 

June 10, 2018 

Third Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Genesis 3:8-15 

Psalm: Psalm 130 

Epistle: 2 Corinthians 4:13—5:1 

Gospel: Mark 3:20-35 

 

June 17, 2018 

Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 

First Reading: Ezekiel 17:22-24 

Psalm: Psalm 1 

Epistle: 2 Corinthians 5:1-10 (11-17) 

Gospel: Mark 4:26-34 

 

Camas 

High School 



 

The congregation of Shepherd of the 

Valley Lutheran Church is invited to 

share in the 50th Anniversary celebration 

of Jim & Cynthia Dort.  

 

 
 

 

 

Following the service, please join them 

for a time of celebration (and story-

telling) at a reception at Shepherd of the 

Valley Lutheran Church.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Corvallis Historic Car 

Club presents the first 

“Cars & Coffee” event 

to be held at SVLC on 

Saturday, June 2nd 

from 8:00-10:00 a.m. 

If you enjoy classic cars, you are invited 

to come and take a look. If you own a 

classic car and would like to show it, 

drive on over. Questions? Contact Jim 

Knoke for more information. 

 
 

This is the same location and time at 

which they were married 50 years ago! 

 

 

 
 

Celebration of Marriage 

and Renewal of Vows 

Tuesday, June 5th 

2:00 p.m. 

The Chapel at  

Church of the Good 

Samaritan 

(35th & Harrison) 



June Lay Ministry 
  

Sunday Sunday Sunday Sunday 

June 3rd June 10th June 17th June 24th 

Greeters 
Rich & Gail Karen Inman Bud & Char Dennis & Debi 

Millimaki Bobby Webb Reger Anderson 

Acolyte Kari Dort Kari Dort Kari Dort Kari Dort 

Musician Lisa Boylan Lisa Boylan Lisa Boylan Lisa Boylan 

Reader Peter Klammer Jim Dort Donna Durbin Colleen Fisher 

Sound & Slide Tech Caroline & Ellie Hintzman Peter Klammer Jeff Hintzman Jay McDougal 

Ushers 

Ray Hart Ray Hart Ray Hart Ray Hart 

Jim Dort Jim Dort Jim Dort Jim Dort 

Rich Millimaki Rich Millimaki Rich Millimaki Rich Millimaki 

Sue Probus Sue Probus Sue Probus Sue Probus 

Communion Assistants 
Dennis Anderson Dennis Anderson Dennis Anderson Dennis Anderson 

Jay McDougal Jay McDougal Katy Trautman Katy Trautman 

Fellowship 
Char Reger Jim & Cynthia Donna Durbin Jennifer Klammer 

Karen Inman Dort Donna Pompe Brad Boylan 

Altar Care 
Virginia Kutsch Virginia Kutsch Virginia Kutsch Virginia Kutsch 

Donna Pompe Donna Pompe Donna Pompe Donna Pompe 

Counters 
Sandy Nash Alison Hintzman Brenda Brumbaugh Rob Durbin 

Dianne Taft Jennifer Klammer Donna Durbin Karen Inman 

I will keep an eye on the bulletin board and reflect changes in the Shepherd’s Voice weekly. Thanks for helping! 



 

June Activities 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

          1 2 

        12:30 pm Violin lessons 8:00 am Cars & Coffee 

          12:45 pm Piano lessons   

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

9:00 am Holy Communion 1:00 pm Violin lessons 10:00 am Giving Garden 10:00 am Women on Wednesdays 9:30 am Emmaus GG 12:30 pm Violin lessons 1:00 4H Skills Day 

10:30 am Multi-Gen+ 4:00 pm Girl Scouts 2:30 pm Violin lessons 2:30 pm Violin lessons 10:30 am Park Place devotions 12:45 pm Piano lessons   

3:00 pm Piano Recital 7:00 pm Evening Garden 3:30 pm Reception for Dort's   1:30 pm Violin lessons     

7:00 pm Damascus GG     Club Board meeting           

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

9:00 am Holy Communion 1:00 pm Violin lessons 10:00 am Giving Garden 11:30 am Fellowship Potluck 10:30 am Park Place devotions 12:30 pm Violin lessons   

10:30 am Multi-Gen+   2:30 pm Violin lessons 2:30 pm Violin lessons 1:30 pm Violin lessons 12:45 pm Piano lessons   

2:30 pm Flower arranging   5:30 pm Church Council   2:00 pm Girl Scout Daisy Troop     

           workshop   6:00 pm 4H Garden Gnomes         

    7:00 pm Leadership Mts         

    8:00 pm Elders/Deaconesses         

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

9:00 am Holy Communion 1:00 pm Violin lessons 10:00 am Giving Garden 10:00 am Women on Wednesdays LCMS NW District Convention, Portland 

10:30 am Multi-Gen+   2:30 pm Violin lessons 2:30 pm Violin lessons 9:30 am Emmaus GG 12:30 pm Violin lessons   

7:00 pm Damascus GG       10:30 am Park Place devotions 12:45 pm Piano lessons   

        1:30 pm Violin lessons     

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

9:00 am Holy Communion 1:00 pm Violin lessons 10:00 am Giving Garden 2:30 pm Violin lessons 10:00 am 4H Summer conference 12:30 pm Violin lessons   

10:30 am Multi-Gen+ 6:00 pm Car Club 2:30 pm Violin lessons   10:30 am Park Place devotions 12:45 pm Piano lessons   

    6:00 pm 4H Garden Gnomes   1:30 pm Violin lessons     

 


